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July 2, 2024, Meeting

Minutes of the July 2, 2024, Meeting of the Board of Supervisors

[bookmark: _Hlk131588572]The Public Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:25 pm. on 07/02/2024 by Chairman Bill Wylie. In attendance were three Township Supervisors.

Emery Taylor moved to approve the June 4, 2024, minutes. Jake Chalfin seconded the motion; minutes were approved by unanimous vote.  
   	
The financial report was given showing a balance of $6,220.10 in the Payroll account, $482,288.13 in General Funds, $254,105.45 in State Funds, and $93,411.43 in the Equipment Funds account.

No reports from Engineer or Planning Commission. 

Tom Brosius who was in attendance, brought up the Comprehensive Plan will be presented by Rob Daniels of the Brandywine Conservancy at the next Planning Commission meeting. Bill said he will ask the Township solicitor if the Township can approve it. 

The roadmaster, who was not in attendance, e-mailed his report to the Supervisors. Bill read the report which stated that two pipes were installed, one each on Thouron Road and Tapeworm Road. A new radiator and tires were installed on the mowing tractor. Road crew continues to mow and remove trees and branches from high wind storms. Dust control has been started and will continue.

The zoning report was read by Bill. There were several inspections in the month of May and one permit was issued. Emery brought up the lack of responses from the zoning officer, and Bill responded saying that Scott has hired someone to help with his workload. 

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Next meeting will be on August 6, 2024, at 7:30 PM or immediately following the Planning Commission meeting at the Township garage.

Respectfully Submitted

Elliot Blake,
Secretary/Treasurer

The Supervisors request that any subject or question requiring advise from Solicitor, when absent, will not be addressed without legal consultation and will be postponed until next regularly scheduled meeting.  The supervisors may postpone any discussion on subjects not submitted to the Secretary seven (7) days prior to the regularly scheduled meeting.

